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Subject: LOTCIP – Bridge Solicitation Eligibility 

 
 In July of 2017, the Cost Review Subcommittee and Transportation Committee selected 

seven (7) bridge projects under CRCOG’s 2017 LOTCIP $10 million bridge solicitation.  It 

has come to CRCOG’S attention that two (2) of the projects selected may not be eligible for 

funding because of their connection to the State or Federal Local Bridge (LBP) program.  

The two towns, Granby and Southington were selected as LOTCIP bridge projects in the 
amounts of $2.5M and $1.1M respectively.  According to CTDOT, Granby was slated to 
receive federal Local Bridge Program (LBP), and Southington was slated to receive state 
LBP funding, making them ineligible for the LOTCIP funding. The two towns have 
submitted letters (included) requesting action by the Cost Review Subcommittee and 
Transportation Committee as it relates to eligibility flexibility and the advancement of their 
projects under the LOTCIP program. 
 
The following information provides a summary of the town letters: 
 

 The cost estimate of the Moosehorn Road Bridge replacement for the town of 
Granby, totals $2.5 million.  The bridge is structurally deficient with a sufficiency 
rating of 47.1%.  Recently, the town was notified that another bridge, Griffin Road 
Bridge, needed to be shut down for necessary repairs estimated at $550,000. If the 
Moosehorn Bridge is allowed to continue to advance under the LOTCIP program, 
the town proposes to address needed improvements on both bridges. 

 

 The town of Southington’s Marion Avenue Bridge replacement is estimated at $1.1 
million.  The bridge is structurally deficient and has not been inspected since 1991. 
At that point, the lifespan of the bridge was projected for 2006, which currently 
exceeds the lifespan by twelve years. A screening inspection was completed, noting 
cracks, rusting and overall deterioration.  Additionally, the town’s interpretation was 
that the project was withdrawn from the LBP prior to being selected for the LOTCIP 
program. 

 
The towns will be available on Monday, February 12 at the Cost Review Subcommittee and 
Transportation Committee for discussion. CRCOG staff feels it is most appropriate for the 
Cost Review Subcommittee and Transportation Committee to decide if eligibility flexibilities 
under the LOTCIP program should be extended. 
 






